PS 165 
PTA General Meeting

Minutes November 20, 2019
Auditorium 8:00am

Call to Order: Paula Moss called to order at 8:26am.
Welcome
Reading and Approval of Minutes: Paula motioned to approve October minutes, Vivian seconded. October 2019 General PTA minutes are approved.
Principal’s Report
· Supporting Your Child at Home 

· This workshop was held yesterday. Thank you to all who came and supported our students and teachers. Part of 165’s equity work is making sure all of the students have access to educational support at school and at home. 
· Ms. Renshak and Ms. Chiavetta worked with parents on reading levels; the levels were also available in Spanish from Ms. Brenes.
· STEM/STEAM at 165
· SLT – Hans and Jamie have been working with Principal to bring in the NY Hall of Science. The program has been finalized to have six sessions starting Jan 15 – Feb 5, for grades 3-4. This program will be an enhancement of 165’s existing Amplify science program.
· Mr. Kenzer and Ms.Guzman, are also working on how to perform more science experiments in class.

· Ballet Hispanico

· Councilman Levine reached out with free Ballet Hispanico classes for the school. It will be open to grades 2-5, but it will require rehearsals afterschool. Cesar Pagan will be coordinating. There will be a show that all parents will be invited to see for free. 
· Connecting with the Principal will be a double workshop tomorrow – it will start with the Connecting session and then will move into a Yoga workshop.

· SMILE – Free dental program coming in December; applications are going home today.

· Second visit will be in June.
School Leadership Team (SLT) Report – Ms. Stone
· PLEASE NOTE: Grapes are a choking hazard for young children. If you send grapes for lunch or snack, they MUST be cut longways, and then again if they are very big.
· NY Hall of Science: In addition to other programs, $6,000 has been earmarked for a station at Math Night and 3rd & 4th grade residencies.
· We want to boost student attendance with shout outs to classes that have full attendance that day and through other activities; Cesar is coordinating.
· If you were unable to attend Parent Teacher Conferences on Nov 14, please reach out to schedule a meeting during your teacher’s Parent Engagement time or whenever you can. 
· PTA and Teachers are working together to make sure that all students can attend field trips.
· The 2019-2020 school budget has approximately $56,000 to pay for substitute teachers and for programming
· If you are interested in assisting with the planning of Literacy Night (Feb 6), Math Night (Mar 12) and/or Leadership Night (May 7) please email the SLT at the updated web address: slt@ps165nyc.org
· CEP is the Comprehensive Education Plan: Reading, Math, Attendance and is what the SLT focuses on.

· Parents are welcome to attend SLT meetings as observers (Next SLT: Thu Dec 12th 2:45pm in Room 306). 
President’s Report
Building Safety Council / Update - Tara
· No new construction updates at this time; but we have noticed some changes outside, so hopefully things are moving along.
· Joint Safety Meeting for Families with Mott Hall will be held on Dec 9th, 8:45am in the Auditorium. If parents are interested in school safety, please attend!
· We have permission to show parents the DOE safety videos that children see in class about fire and lockdown drills.
Wellness Council
· Our Mission Statement: “PS 165 is committed to providing a healthy environment for learning. This includes educating families on the importance of healthy eating and its positive effects on students’ health and learning. We support healthy minds in healthy bodies.”
· The Parent Handbook contains information on our snack and celebration policies.

· Look for a wellness booth at school events - Next: Winter Solstice on Dec 18-19th
PTA Events
· Gift Catalog – online shopping is still available (with prizes!) until Dec 3rd. Please share with parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, etc. PTA gets 40% of sales back. We have raised just over $2,000 so far.
· Holiday Shop, December 10th - 12th. We are looking for volunteers – flyers going out this week for sign up. If parents have a product that they want to sell, they can bring it to the committee for review. 
· STEAM Fall Fundraiser/Facebook Giving Tuesday, Nov 10 - Dec 31st. We have the chance to have donations matched by Facebook Tues Dec 3rd. Hope to send out fundraiser flyer this week. 
· By extending the fundraiser past Giving Tuesday though, we can aim to link up with end of the year gifts, corporate matching, etc.
· Winterfest : Jan 25 – Committee: Paula, Tara, Sharon

STEAM
· We are pleased to announce that all 3rd and 4th grade classes will have the chance for three sessions with an instructor from the New York Hall of Science:

· January 15th, 3rd Grade:  Ecosystemology

· January 16th, 4th Grade: Magnetism (1st session)

· January 21st, 3rd Grade: The Eyes Have It

· January 22nd, 4th Grade: Electricity (1st Session)

· February 4th, 3rd Grade: Electricity (1st Session)

· February 5th, 4th Grade: Electricity (2nd Session)
· The New York Hall of Science will also have a table at Math Night on March 12, featuring Rumblebot Racing.

Scholastic Book Fair
· Almost every student walked away with at least one book! 
· The PTA purchased 46 new books for the library, 95 books for classrooms, and dozens for individual students

· We had our highest sales ever, and it was also the most we have spent in Scholastic Dollars.
· Rewards earned:

· $1,100 cash for PTA supported programs

· $1,200 Scholastic Dollars (to put towards future fairs)

· Scholastic Dollars spent (on things like class wish lists, school library, individual students, Making Friends author special): $2550
New PTA Committees
· We invite parents to join our new committees! Parents do not have to be Board members to join and the commitment will be less than being on the Board. Aim is to give more parents an opportunity to engage in community events.
· COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE                                                  
· Chair: Rodney Mendez 
· Focusing on increasing parent involvement with the PTA newsletter, digital outreach, promotional relations, and translation.
· FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE                                                 
· Chair: Erika Medina 
· Focusing on existing fundraising events and new opportunities.
· WELLNESS COMMITTEE                                                      
· Chair: Tara Parsons 
· Focusing on topics like eating habits in the school, physical activity, and getting enough sleep.

· STEAM COMMITTEE                                                                  
· Co-chair: Alice Neff & Hans Taparia  
· Focus on reaching out to the science community, like at Columbia, to increase STEAM opportunities at the school. Our STEM Lab has the materials, we just need instructors. We will need volunteers for Math/STEM Night.
· CULTURE & ENTERTAINMENT                                                
· Chair: Nicole Lynn Segarra 
· Focus on greater inclusivity in our events.
Next PTA General Meeting is Tuesday, December 17.
We will be holding a Pre-Meeting Mixer with Teachers in the Library at 7:30am. Refreshments will be served.
Adjournment – 8:51am.
